
OAPI BOARD MEETING
May 10th, 2011

President Ron Branson called the meeting to order at 9:05. He then led the attendees in
the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag and a moment of silence for Ray McDermott.

Roll call was then answered by President Branson, John Baumgartner, David Beaver,
William Kraft, David Hudson, Michael Rudey, Charles McNaught, Steve Parker, Ron
Schmitt, Dean Wells and Tom Spayth.

The Treasure’s report was given by Dean in Wyatt’s absence. The preliminary report
from the conference was that we will be entering this year with about the same amount
as last year.

The move to accept the treasure report was made by David Hudson and seconded by
Charlie. A unanimous vote followed.

Tom Spayth handed out minutes of the Jan. 18th meeting which were accepted upon a
motion by Charlie and second by David Beaver. All voted in the affirmative.

Next year’s conference then became the principal topic of discussion for most of the
rest of the meeting. Items discussed were round tables and how to get a larger number
of participants. Different signage to identify rooms and what classes were being held
there.

Topics to be taught were also discussed with no final decisions made and put off till the
August meeting were hopefully they can be finalized.

Reports from the various districts of the state were about the same from all areas.
Residential permits are almost non existing while commercial permits are helping some
districts keep going.

Ron then told the attendees the next meeting is to be August 9th at 9:00. Meeting to be
held at Department of Commerce Building. He then called for a motion to adjourn.
Motion was made by John with second by Steve. All vote in favor of motion.


